## Law Enforcement Advisory Board Meeting February 2019

## x denotes presence

Χ

Χ Scott Mackey Χ Reed Partridge Lt Col Bob Gunja Χ Dixie Kaster

Paul Soptick

- Χ Don Jolley
- **Tony Carter** Χ Maria Cecilia Ysaac
- Χ Terry Zeigler Tyrone Garner
- Irene Caudillo Х Don Ash Mary Hopkins Kelli Bailiff
- Χ Joan DeMoss Carol Diehl
  - Dan Soptic
- Jeffry Fewell Χ Michael York Terry Brockman Curtis Nicholson
- Χ Kevin Steele **David Thaxton**
- Χ Lynn Melton **JONAS CRUZ**
- Χ Cherish Cho CPT R Angell **OFC William Barajas Undersheriff Roland**
- Χ Jessie Alverez

## Tony Carter Opened the meeting at 4:00pm

Chief Zeigler responded to guestions from LEAB members re the KCKPD pursuit policy. Chief Zeigler discussed the ramifications of not pursuing as well as the risks involved with pursuit.

LTC Fewell reported on inmate housed count at the Adult Detention Center. LTC Fewell also discussed the number of inmates housed in other facilities due to staff shortages.

Several board members discussed the UG residency requirement in terms of it being a barrier to filling vacant LEO positions in the WYSO and KCKPD. The LEAB also discussed the political nature of the residency requirement and reluctance of elected officials to change or remove the requirement.

Adjourned 4:45ppm

Submitted 02-22-2019